


- Safety bollards, or rumble strips on SH1 to protect the Bulls RSA.

The option for the RSA was discussed with Reuben P a few years ago. A rumble strip was
considered, but the use of audio markings within an urban limit is not recommended as it will
disturb the surrounding residents. Islands were also broadly discussed, but we would have to
remove parking and to make them effective, close the existing driveway adjacent the RSA. Without
this driveway being closed, the gap it creates will still allow enough of an opportunity for the RSA to
be hit and this makes the investment far less effective. When this was discussed last time, there
seemed to be no appetite for removing for parking or closing the driveway. If this has changed, the
Agency could consider islands with impact absorbing bollards (or another appropriate barrier
system), however our funding is constrained for the foreseeable future and this would have to go
into the prioritisation process. We may be able to fund designing through Low Cost / Low Risk in the
short term.

- Pedestrian safety refuge on SH3 outside the 4 Square.

The pedestrian refuge outside the 4 Square in Bulls will be reinstated as it was only removed to aid
construction of the new seal. We expect it to be back in place on about 27-28th July 2020.
















